Triggs Ladies Inner Club
Tournament Sign Up Procedures
2025 Season

Weekly Tournaments

To reserve a spot in the weekly tournament, you must email Karl Augustine at
triggs.ladiesteetimes@gmail.com by 6 PM on Monday for the upcoming weekend. Karl will
only accept emails through the cutoff day (Monday) for signups for the upcoming
weekend.

If you miss the Monday sign up, you can contact the weekly volunteer (see the Weekly
Volunteer list under Inner Club Reference documents) to see if there are any open spots
available. Do NOT call the Pro Shop and do NOT call Karl.

You can only sign up for the current weekly tournament for that upcoming weekend. You
cannot sign up for future weeks.

Major Tournaments

There will be six major tournaments - tentative schedule as follows:

Opening Day - Saturday April 26th

Major Tournament (TBD) - Saturday May 24th
Member-Member Tournament - Sunday June 22nd
Red Vs. Blue Tournament - Saturday August 9th
Member-Guest Tournament - Wednesday August 13th
End of Season Tournament - Saturday September 27th

Meals are included if you are playing these major tournaments.

Triggs is requiring advance sign up and payment for the major tournaments. Also, carts
are MANDATORY for the major tournaments.

Sign up procedure for the Major Tournaments will be to call the Pro Shop to sign up and
pay for the tournament. Sign up deadlines will be listed on the Tournament Schedule.

The procedure will be as follows:

1. Players who do not have a Triggs Season Pass will call the Pro Shop to sign up and
give their credit card information for the greens fees and cart.

2. Players who have a Triggs Season Pass without carts will call the Pro Shop to sign
up and give their credit card information for the cart.

3. Players who have a Triggs Season Pass with carts will call the Pro Shop to sign up.



Reminders

Always keep a separate ringer card each time you play. This card can either be submitted
directly to Linda Albamonti or take a picture of it and text it to 401-602-7016 or email it to
her at lalbamonti@cox.net.

You must post your score within twenty-four hours of participating in the

tournament. Failure to post scores will result in disqualification from the weekly
tournament and any potential prizes awarded for the tournament including ringers.

GHIN recommends posting scores hole-by-hole. It uses that data for many of its “behind
the scenes” calculations.

Also, for handicap posting, most scores are posted as “home” scores, but certain events that
are significant to the club will be designated by the Handicap Committee as “competition”
scores and should be posted as such. Examples are rounds played in the club
championship matches, member-guest tournament, etc. Under the revised handicapping
system, scores posted with a Competition, or “C” designation are not used any differently
for the purposes of calculating a Handicap Index. The Competition score designation
provides a way for the Handicap Committees to evaluate if any players perform better or
worse in competitive versus recreational rounds, which may be used during a handicap
review. The “C” scores do not calculate any differently in the handicap calculations.



